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²ƻǊƭŘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΩ 5ŀȅΥ How lucky are we at 

Hughes PS to have such a supportive and            

appreciative community in our celebration of 

World TeachersΩ Day. Many thanks to Mrs Karen 

Rainbird and the Hughes P&C for organising this 

yearΩs morning tea. The theme of this yearΩs 

World TeachersΩ Day celebration is: ά¢ƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ 

ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ƳŜŀƴǎ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ ŀ ǉǳŀƭƛŬŜŘ      

ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦέ It also commemorates the 70th       

anniversary of the Universal Declaration of    

Human Rights (1948) that recognises education 

as a key fundamental right and establishes an 

entitlement to free compulsory education,     

ensuring inclusive and equitable access for all 

children. As explained by UNESCO, άthe theme 

was chosen to remind the global community that 

the right to education cannot be achieved    

without the right to trained and qualified    

teachers.έ The global agency also observed that 

άeven today, a continuing challenge worldwide is 

the shortage of teachers.έ Available statistics 

show that there are an estimated 264 million 

children and youth still out of school globally. 

Here at Hughes PS today we reflect on the 

broader meaning of World TeachersΩ Day beyond 

just appreciating the delicious baked goods    

provided by our community – of which there was 

many! – to the important, life changing role that 

teachers play worldwide.  

{ǘŀŶƴƎ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜΥ /ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ aǊǎ IŜƭŜƴ 

/ƻȄ, our very talented school leader, who has 

successfully won a transfer to Theodore Primary 

School commencing this term. Helen has        

contributed so much in her five years at Hughes 

PS, as both an Executive Teacher and Acting  

Deputy Principal. Helen has been so supportive 

of me since I commenced at Hughes PS in her 

role as Acting Deputy Principal. I am very proud 

of what we have been able to achieve together 

and the leadership opportunities she will now 

take up in her new community. Helen will be 

greatly missed, and I know I speak for staff,   

families and students in wishing her all the very 

best for this next stage in her leadership journey. 

We are currently in the process of liaising with 

Helen to organise her farewell.  

/ŀƳǇ .ƛǊǊƛƎŀƛΥ Huge thanks to our Year 3 and 4 

teachers and support staff for facilitating a highly 

successful camp this week. We welcomed back 

very tired and happy campers on Wednesday 

afternoon. I know I speak for all parents and  

carers when I express our gratitude to our staff 

for providing our students with such a positive 

and engaging experience. 

wŀƉŜ ǝŎƪŜǘǎΥ Thank you to students and    

teachers for the wonderful response to our raffle 

to date. We are continuing to promote ticket 

sale, with all raffle booklets due back next CǊƛŘŀȅ 

нƴŘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ (additional booklets due back by 

Friday 16th November).  Enormous thanks to 

Mandy Edlington for her coordination of this 

significant fundraiser for our school community.  

tǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭΥ Our annual tǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭ !Ǌǘ ǎƘƻǿ ƛǎ 

ōŜƛƴƎ ƘŜƭŘ ƴŜȄǘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ омǎǘ hŎǘƻōŜǊ at 6pm 

at our preschool. We look forward to catching up 

with our preschool families at this very enjoyable 

community event. Our ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ 

нлмф ǇǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ is scheduled for 

Wednesday 7th November at 6pm in our school 

library. 
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YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴΥ Our нлмф YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ {Ŝǎǎƛƻƴ will be held on the 14th November from 5:30pm – 

6:30pm in the Kindergarten classrooms. 9ƴŘ ƻŦ ȅŜŀǊ tLt{ ǘŜǎǝƴƎ has been happening this week and next, with our 

Kindy students being tested individually in areas of literacy and numeracy by their class teacher while another    

teacher  maintains the regular classroom program. The PIPS report is separate from the school report and usually 

comes out later in term four. The report identities areas of growth and allows the teacher to see areas for future  

focus. If you have any questions about PIPS, please contact your childΩs class teacher or Ms Kirsty Stewart (Executive 

Teacher Preschool - Year 2). 

wƛŘŜ ƻǊ ²ŀƭƪ н {ŎƘƻƻƭ ²ŜŜƪΥ Next ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ олǘƘ hŎǘƻōŜǊ we are encouraging students to ride, scoot or walk to 

school. We have two meeting points for next Tuesday and hope to see as many students as possible involved in this 

wonderful national initiative. Many thanks to Mr Brett Hobbins for organising this whole school event.  

!ƊŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇƭŀȅΥ Students are absolutely loving using our new playground equipment. ²Ŝ ŀǎƪ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Řƻ 

ƴƻǘ Ǉƭŀȅ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ schoolΦ After school, if students are in the duty of care of their parents, they are       

welcome to use the equipment. ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǝƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Řƻ ƴƻǘ Ǉƭŀȅ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘ ŀƊŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ 

Řƻ ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ƻǊ ŎŀǊŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƳΦ If you can reinforce this messaging at home, it would be greatly                

appreciated. 

Please read the Ψ.ƻŀǊŘ aŀǧŜǊǎΩ ŎƻƭǳƳƴ following my column to hear about the strategic planning that is happening 

at the board level. 

 

bƛƴŀ aŎ/ŀōŜ 
tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ 

Principal’s Message continued 
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h/¢h.9w 

Tuesday  30th  Ride 2 School Day 

     Year 5 Combined Band 

Wednesday  31st  Preschool Art Show 5.00-7.00pm 
 

bh±9a.9w 

Friday   2nd  School Care Fun Day 3.00-6.00pm 

Wednesday  7th  2019 Preschool Info Night 6.00pm, Library 

Wednesday  14th  2019 Kindergarten Info Night 5.30pm, Kindergarten classrooms 

Friday   16th  School Disco 6.00-9.00pm 

Tuesday  20th  Year 6 Combined Band 

Wednesday  21st  Bandstravaganza 

Thursday  22nd  Kindergarten Transition Day 

     Preschool Stay and Play 9.00-10.00am 

Monday  26th  CEIS 

Tuesday  27th  Preschool Interviews 

Thursday  29th  Preschool Interviews 

5ŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ 

5ƛŀǊȅ 



 

 

Board Mattersğ 

Term 4 already, who can believe it!  At this weekΩs board meeting we had to cast aside our 
thoughts of upcoming Xmas parties and summer holidays and talk finance.  ItΩs at this time of 
year that the 2019 school budget papers are presented to the board for discussion and        
approval.  Four interactive whiteboards have recently been purchased as part of the planned 
ICT upgrades for the school, and money for the new iPads has also been allocated. Funding for 
professional learning has been carefully thought through by the school to enable good     
classroom outcomes.  In 2019 this will focus on literacy coaching with Christine Topfer, a   
leader in this field, to help achieve the Strategic Plan Priority 1 goal of English.  Initiatives for 
the other two school priorities are also ongoing but have less budgetary implications for 2019. 

The preschool has been ready for a bathroom upgrade for many years and itΩs exciting to hear 
that this will be funded by the Directorate.  This upgrade will bring the preschool in to line 
with current standards that require proper access for children with disabilities and special 
needs.  It will also include a change table for those who need it – particularly useful for those 
with younger siblings who are visiting!  As funding for the bathroom is being covered by the 
department it has allowed the school to free up finances to upgrade the slide.  The slide has 
been a welcome addition to the preschool program and will be even better in the newly      
envisioned version. 

At our meeting there was also discussion about school psychologists.  We are very lucky to 
have Alison who is widely experienced in this field and is working at our school 2 days/week. 
She is having a positive impact on the children and families who have visited her and is a    
welcome addition to the school community.  Interestingly, the Directorate is currently         
reviewing how they resource school psychologists in.  This is something that Nina McCabe will 
work with to enable as much continuity as possible within the school. 

Finally, there was discussion about the Commonwealth Bank School Banking scheme.  The  
appropriateness of the school being tied to the Commonwealth Bank was considered,          
especially given the recent banking royal commission has highlighted many failings of the big 
banks.  The scheme was initiated by the P&C many years ago and the financial commissions go 
into the P&C accounts.  The CBA Dollarmites School Banking Scheme is on the agenda for the 
upcoming meeting this Monday.  All parents are welcome and encouraged to come along to 
the P&C meetings to discuss issues such as this and other activities that the P&C run.  The next 
meeting is on this Monday 29 October at 7.30pm in the school staffroom. 

Till next time, 

 

   

           

 

  

                  stef2u@tpg.com.au           thithao2605@gmail.com          cedlington@gmail.com    
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¦ǊƎŜƴǘ ς {ŎƘƻƻƭ .ŀƴƪƛƴƎ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ς ƴŜŜŘŜŘΦ 
 

Our students really enjoy participating in the Commonwealth Bank School Banking program and 
we need at least two new helpers to process deposits 2-3 times each per term at the school every 
Thursday.  This can be a Mum, Dad, Community member or Grandparent that would like to help 
out at school but not sure where.  Full training in how to run the program is provided by our           
Commonwealth Bank School Banking Specialist.  Your help with the program will greatly benefit 
students as they develop vital saving skills and also help our school with fundraising. 
 
If you are interested in volunteering for this great program, please fill in the tear off section below 
and return it with your childΩs bank book on Thursday or leave it with Karen in the front office. 
 

ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 

¸ŜǎΣ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ .ŀƴƪƛƴƎΗ 

Name:   _____________________________ Phone:     _____________________________ 

Email:   _____________________________ Availability:   _____________________________ 

 

DǊƻǿ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴΗ 

LǊƛǎ ¢ǳōŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŀƭŜΦ 

άYƛǘέ р ŎƻƭƻǳǊǎΦ 

Ϸнр ǿƛǘƘ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴǎΦ 

CǳƴŘǎ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ǿǿǿΦŀƭƻƭŀΦƻǊƎΦŀǳ 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘΥ 5ŀǿƴ ƻƴ лпор ффт нсп 
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REMINDERS 

Last day of School Banking -  Thursday 6th December. 

 

Last day of Canteen -  Friday 14th December. 
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{ŜŜ ƳŀǇ ƻƴ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǇŀƎŜ 
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